# City of Midway City Council Regular Meeting Monday, March 6, 2023, 5:30 p.m.

The regular meeting of Midway City Council was called to order by Mayor Thurman. The following Council Members were present: Sara Hicks, Kaye Nita Gallagher, Logan Nance, Mary Raglin, Dee Mason. Patrick Hall arrived at 5:33pm. Also present were City Clerk Elizabeth Waterfill, Asst. Clerk Sonya Conner, Versailles Police Rob Young, and Woodford Sun representative Ali Cetinok. Absent: Sharon Gold Legal Representative

Moment of Reflection – Mayor Thurman requested a moment of silence for storm victims.

#### Citizen's comments - None

## Approval of Minutes -

- February 6, 2023- Regular Council Meeting 1<sup>st</sup> motion made by Logan Nance; 2<sup>nd</sup> motion made by Dee Mason, All members voted to approve 5-0
- February 20, 2023 Regular Council Meeting 1<sup>st</sup> motion made by Kaye Nita Gallagher; 2<sup>nd</sup> motion made by Sara Hicks, All members present at the February 20<sup>th</sup> meeting voted to approve 3-0 (Nance and Raglin abstained)
- February 27, 2023 Special Council Meeting 1<sup>st</sup> motion made by Mary Raglin; 2<sup>nd</sup> motion made by Dee Mason, All members voted to approve 6-0

#### **New Business**

Juneteenth Update – Milan Bush and Amber Rogers presented the plans for the Midway, Juneteenth Celebration, Saturday, June 17<sup>th</sup> from 10am to 10pm. A request will be made in the future for a donation from the City of Midway in the amount of \$2,500.

Playground Equipment Update – former council member Steve Simoff reported that Phase I of the playground reclamation has begun. With consideration of donations received, the committee is hopeful for a pavilion, fence, and an all-inclusive playground.

### **Old Business**

Short Term Rentals discussion continues regarding the City of Midway R1 zone. A decision will be made by the council deciding if short-term rentals will be allowed.

#### **Committee Report**

Nance reported that the public service committee visited the Frankfort Plant Board. The possibility of providing water to Midway is being considered. A representative from the Frankfort Plant Board has planned a visit the 2<sup>nd</sup> week of April to visit with the City of Midway Water Treatment Manager Jack Blevins.

Hicks reported on the cemetery committee currently considering ideas to acknowledge graves and names of those who do not have headstones.

Hicks made a request on behalf of citizens that have reached out to her to replace Muffin Alley Street signs.

Gallagher and Mason did not have anything to report.

Hall of the park committee acknowledged the individual efforts of the Mayor to accomplish storm clean up at the cemetery.

Nance offered "Thanks" for all the donations received to the city blessing boxes.

Raglin made note that the St. Matthew church is still collecting donations for the blessing boxes.

Mayor Thurman said "Thanks" to the Woodford County Emergency Management through the recent windstorm.

The Mayor reported that many are still without power and that the Homeplace Nursing Home has been listed as a top priority to regain electricity.

Next meeting will be, Monday, March 20th at 5:30pm.

First motion to adjourn the meeting by Council member Gallagher and seconded by Council member Raglin. Motion carried 6-0.

CITY OF MIDWAY

Stacy Thurman

Mayor

ATTEST:

Elizabeth Waterfill
City Clerk/Treasurer